AlertNow sent 4/1/20

Good Afternoon Parents,

I am truly grateful to be a part of this exceptional learning community. I know that our world is
a challenging place right now. I know that we are in for some tough times ahead. I know that
being cooped up can be difficult and frustrating.

But I also know that our community is comprised of some of the best people I've ever known.
Teachers, staff, parents, grandparents and our wonderful students. The Carden Conejo Family is
intelligent, kind, compassionate and above all, resilient. Together, we will continue to learn,
grow, and prepare our students for a bright future.

Please read on for some important information about Fourth Quarter Grades.

Upper School

1. No change to the grading of Core subjects (Language Arts, Math, Science and Social
Studies). Core subjects will continue to be graded using letter grades.

2. Specialist Subjects (French, Art, Music, Sports and Computer) will now receive either
a grade of Progress (P) or No Progress (NP). Any reasonable effort will receive a
grade of Progress.

3. Not all work will be collected and graded. Is is not possible for parents to send every
bit of work and for teachers to open, correct and then resend every bit of
work. Teachers will assess understanding of some concepts through class discussions.

4. If it appears that a parent has provided assistance on a test or on collected class work,
the test score or class work grade will not be entered into Gradelink. **Please allow
your children to work independently.**

5. There will be no change to the grading of Character Traits.

Primary School

Primary School students will not receive letter grades for the fourth quarter. They will instead
receive a write up that is similar to a conference report or a progress report.

Should you have any questions, please let me know. Take care.

Lisa Macias-Flavin



